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Item 4.4 

 

MEMORANDUM 
 

TO:  BUDC Board of Directors 

 

FROM: James Bernard, Project Manager 

 

SUBJECT: Ralph C. Wilson, Jr. Centennial Park– Ralph C. Wilson, Jr. Foundation Grant 

Agreement #13  

  

DATE:  June 24, 2025 

             

 

 

On September 24, 2024, BUDC secured an additional grant of $4,000,000 from the Ralph C. Wilson, Jr. 

Foundation (“Wilson Foundation”) to advance time-sensitive components of Phase 2 construction at 

Ralph Wilson Park prior to the execution of the Phase 2 Guaranteed Maximum Price (GMP) between 

the City of Buffalo and its construction manager at risk, Gilbane Building Company (Gilbane). In 

November of 2024, Gilbane and the City of Buffalo executed CMA Amendment 3- Package Phase 2a 

relating to those time sensitive components (“Phase 2a”). The remainder of Phase 2 of the Ralph C. 

Wilson Jr. Park project, consisting of scope items with a more flexible timeline, will focus on expanding 

the park’s recreational spaces, enhancing its infrastructure, and promoting environmental sustainability. 

This includes major elements such as the construction of the playground and harbor area, shoreline 

resiliency work, and roadway and utility improvements.  

  

 

On May 20, 2025, BUDC received a proposed grant agreement in the amount of $25,600,000 from the 

Wilson Foundation (“Wilson Grant Agreement 13”) to advance remaining phase 2 construction. The 

first and second payments under Wilson Grant Agreement 13 are contingent upon the execution of the 

Phase 2B and Phase 2C Guaranteed Maximum Price contracts between the City of Buffalo and Gilbane. 

In addition, Wilson Grant Agreement 13 incorporates insurance requirements BUDC is required to 

maintain, as well as an expanded indemnity obligation in favor of the Wilson Foundation.  
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An additional amendment to the Wilson Foundation Subgrant Agreement between BUDC and the City 

is needed. This amendment will transfer up to $25,600,000 from Wilson Grant Agreement 13 to the City 

of Buffalo for costs associated with the Phase 2 construction work. This amount represents the 

maximum amount of grant funds to be transferred to the City and may be less than this amount as 

determined by the project team.  

 

 

ACTION:  

 

We are  requesting that the BUDC Board of Directors: (i) accept the $25,600,000 grant award from the 

Wilson Foundation to advance Phase 2 construction at Ralph Wilson Park; (ii) approve the 12th  

amendment to the subgrant agreement between BUDC and the City of Buffalo to transfer up to 

$25,600,000 in grant funds to support Phase 2 construction; and (iii) authorize BUDC President or 

Executive Vice President to execute the Wilson Grant Agreement 13 and the 12th amendment to the 

Subgrant Agreement and take such other actions as are necessary to implement this authorization. 

 
 






